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Commodore's Report

As I reported in last month’s newsletter, we are nearing the date for the AGM (Sunday 10th January) and the notices have already been issued.  Soon you will be getting the final documentation, ready for the meeting. The AGM is your opportunity to let the new committee know what you want from the club. If you have been unable to come to many of the events, this is definitely the one to attend.  I make no apologies for repeating this – it is that important – you should have had the date in your diary since last February.
 
While most of your current committee are offering to stay in post for next year, as Phil Boys has kindly offered to take on the job of Treasurer we will be in desperate need of a Membership Secretary.  This is a very important though not onerous task, so please will someone come forward to fill the role.  See the Vice Commodore’s report below.
 
Another role to be filled is that of Social Secretary.  While, in the past this has been the task of one person, it is possible to split it into 2 roles – a Social Secretary to deal with event organisation and another member dealing with catering for each event.  It is worth pointing out that the committee has agreed to provide more bought-in food for events and not to do too much (if any) cooking on the premises.
 
Since the last newsletter we have had the Members’ Christmas Party: well attended and enjoyed.  I have to say that the size of the music group took me by surprise as I was led to believe by the leader that it was a small group that required little in the way of equipment and easy to set up.  When a 5-piece group arrived – drums and 4 guitars, with enough equipment to build a house in the corner of the clubhouse – you can imagine my astonishment.  While their music and singing was good – slow rock genre – the volume they produced was loud to say the least.  However, when we got them to play our style of music, the floor easily filled with dancers.  See Chrissie's write up below on the event.
 
I was very disappointed to have to cancel the Children's Christmas Party due to lack of interest.  Mandy felt that with too few kids to entertain and make it an exciting party, it was not viable.  Father Christmas was disappointed as well.
 
The next, and final event for the year is the New Year’s Eve Party; I am still looking for ways to make it a bit different (was I mistaken or did I hear Chris say that he was going to organise a game of sardines!!); any suggestions?
 
The committee has approved the purchase and installation of sound absorbing panels to be fitted in the roof of the building.  The company supplying the materials has modelled the acoustic effects and the results are very promising. We can call this phase 1 of making the building more comfortable.  The next phase I would like to look at will deal with the lighting, to make it more subdued and controllable for events and parties - all to improve the environment of the building and make it more comfortable.  The improvements will continue.
 
Jim H has reported that the up-dating of the electrics has been completed, including emergency isolation circuits for bar and kitchen electrical power:  a red emergency push switch in each location will immediately cut the power to each location.  Brian C has replaced the back-up batteries in all emergency lights, including the overhead lights in the roof.
 
In the November newsletter Rob included plans for more boating next year and is asking for suggested activities during club cruises at Easter, May bank holiday (Rochester Sweeps weekend), Whitsun and the Commodore’s up river cruise.  Put your suggestions on the sheets on the club notice board or let Rob know.
 
You should all by now have the 2016 / 2017 programme (emailed to all and published in the October and November Newsletters).  Please make sure the dates are in your 2016 diaries / calendars to unsure you don’t miss the fun.  After the AGM this programme will be published in its normal 3-fold format.

Jim Pothecary 



	

	Vice Commodore's Report

Appeal to all WMC Members for help in running the club  
With the AGM coming up I am appealing to all members for help in running your club.  We lost our Social Secretary and two Committee Members very shortly after the last AGM and, in spite of appeals for help from both Jim Pothecary and myself nobody has been willing to fill the gaps.  This has meant an excessive amount of work for the rest of the committee. 
So come on, let's have a bit of enthusiasm and some members to come forward to fill the vacant positions on the committee and to run some of the social events.  It is not fair to constantly rely on the handful of people who have been running these events up to now. 
Please talk to any member of the present committee if you are willing to help in any way.  This is your club, let's make it work. 
Lesley Hamments
Vice Commodore
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Dates for your diary ... 

2016
January
Sunday 10th                                    WMC AGM
Saturday 16th                                 Byfleet Boat Club – Inter-club Skittles

February
Saturday 13th                                 Valentine’s Night 
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WMC Christmas Party
Saturday 12th December

Once again a lovely function held at the beautifully decorated club house.
41, members were there to celebrate Christmas in true Mariners style, it was fantastic to share this evening with old friends and new.
 
After the buffet organised by Jim & Lesley, we danced the night away to one 
of the best bands heard at the club, a 5 piece band called Red , who sang and played a variety of music and we were all up dancing. Jim was very surprised when a 5-piece band arrived – he had expected a duo.
 
The only thing missing from this evening were members themselves.  So please, as we go into 2016 it would be great to have our functions well attended after so much organisation has gone into making them a success.
 
Please come and support your club.
 
Chrissie Drummie 

Reminder - Club Cruising 2016
 
Don't forget, we are still working on our cruising program for 2016 and would welcome as many ideas and suggestions as possible from you our members.
 
Please tell us about places you have visited and would enjoy visiting again with the club, and please tell us about places that you have heard about but haven't seen yet and would like to visit with the club.
 
Easter Bank Holiday
At present we are looking for an interesting program to fill our traditional visit to Windsor over the Easter Bank Holiday, feedback was very positive from those members who participated at Windsor last year and that program could be repeated but new ideas are always very welcome.
 
Mayday Bank Holiday
A weekend cruise to the Medway for the Rochester Sweeps Festival is also in hand, could this cruise be expanded and how?   suggestions please!!
 
Late spring bank holiday “Whitsun”
At the moment we do not have anything planned for this weekend but we have suggestions for a South Dock Marina weekend and for a Hurley BBQ weekend
 
The Commodore's Up River Summer Cruise
The dates for this cruise run from Saturday 25th June until Sunday 10th July this year. Last year's format of coming together as a club group on four occasions over the two weeks of the cruise worked well and is being considered again for this year, I am sure that many members will have plenty of places that they would like to moor up for an evening with their follow club members, let us know and we can try and incorporate your favourite locations into the cruise.
 
August Bank Holiday
We will again be supporting the ATYC Rally in 2016 and will be expecting a large turnout for the Late Summer Bank Holiday at West India Dock, again this cruise could be expanded so we would like to hear your suggestions both for expanding this cruise and for things to do while we are moored at West India Dock, sights to see, places to visit, things to do, theatres, restaurants, pubs etc
 
Your suggestions and ideas are very important to us when we are trying to plan the club's cruising activities so please take a few minutes to think about our club cruises, maybe you could talk about the cruises within your own group of friends in the club, or tell us about things you have heard about other clubs doing on their cruises, unfortunately all the best locations and events get booked up first so early planning and booking is essential. 
 
Rob Fry
Rear Commodore (NT)
Honorary Secretary 
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Bar Roster during January and February

The bar roster for January and February is on the board, but with no names on it as yet.

Please put your name on the list (or let Jim P know) for bar duty on Fridays and Sundays: volunteers are desperately needed.

Jim P.
Commodore 
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Vic Lundberg is still on medication for cancer and he is quite optimistic about the outcome.  At the time of going to press, however, Joyce is not well and is in hospital undergoing tests and may not be out for Christmas.  I am sure that you will join me in wishing Vic, and especially Joyce, well: and for Joyce a speedy diagnosis and recovery. 
Linssen 37SE for sale   

Builder/Designer
 

Builder: Linssen  1993  Reg No 1883

 

Dimensions
 

 

LOA: 37`8"

Beam: 11`8"

Displacement: 9.5 tons

Draft: 3`9"

 

 

 

Engines
 

 

Engine(s): Volvo

Engine(s) HP: 100

Engine Model: TMD31B

 

Tankage
 

 

Fuel: 220lts

Water: 440lts

Holding: Unknown

 

Accommodations
Aft Deck with full canopy, upper helm position to stb., door down to Main Saloon, U shaped seating to stb., converts to single berth, stowage under, Lower Helm to port fwd., side lockers, engine access under floor, Aft Cabin has double berth, wardrobe, lockers, en suite with toilet to holding tank, hand basin, seperate shower cubical, hot and cold water supply, fwd of saloon steps down to Galley to stb aft with LPG 4 burner hob, combi microwave/oven, fridge, sink, hot and cold water supply, ample work and stowage space, to port centre Guest Head with toilet to holding tank, hand basin, hot and cold water supply, Fwd Dinette with seating for 6, converts to double berth, stowage under
 
Electronics 

· GPS

· 2 x VHF

· Autohelm tri data with repeat to aft deck helm

· Navtex

· Compass

· Clock

· Barometer

· Rudder indicators

 

Electrical 

· 4KVA generator

· Battery charger

· 240v shore support

 

 

 

  

Deck 

· Manual anchor winch

· Anchor

· Chain

· Warps

· Fenders

· Fender baskets

· Bathing platform

· Boarding ladder

· Davits with winches

 
For further details ring Brian Mitchell on 07778 176198 
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'Moor' Spaces available on the Thames
Following a successful pilot scheme last year, the Environment Agency are rolling out new rules to stop boaters overstaying at their free 24 hour mooring sites along the River Thames – a real bone of contention for the majority of responsible boaters.

The move will see car park style enforcement procedures introduced at all their 22 mooring locations.

The new rules are intended to stop inconsiderate boaters staying at mooring points beyond their allotted time and preventing others from using them. A fine will be imposed on anyone who flouts the rules. For more information visit https://www.gov.uk/government/news/moor-spaces-available-on-thames-thanks-to-pilot-scheme-success 
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